

## UNITED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001

December 6, 2019

The Honorable Gerald E. Connolly Chairman, Subcommittee on Government Operations Committee on Oversight and Reform United States House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

On behalf of the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC), I am responding to your letter dated November 14, 2019, requesting an update on the NRC's implementation of the Modernizing Government Technology Act. The enclosed response provided to the Subcommittee on December 4, 2018, and June 20, 2019, remains accurate and up-to-date, and the information provided in the response is also applicable to fiscal year 2021.

Please feel free to contact me or have your staff contact Eugene Dacus, Director of the Office of Congressional Affairs, at (301) 415-1776, if you have any questions or need additional information.

Sincerely,

Kristine L. Svinicki

Enclosure: As stated

## Identical letter sent to:

The Honorable Gerald E. Connolly Chairman, Subcommittee on Government Operations Committee on Oversight and Reform United States House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Mark Meadows
Ranking Member, Subcommittee on
Government Operations
Committee on Oversight and Reform
United States House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515